
 
 

STAFF CONFERENCE MINUTES 
JUNE 21, 2016 

  
Grant Scurry called to order at 2:01 p.m.  
 
Minutes were approved. 
 
Becky Best reviewed the seven positions on staff assembly that were due to finish June 30. The new 
members are: Student Life: Jackie Concodora; Academic Affairs: Susan Sauvigne; Athletics: Karen Trunk; 
and Institutional Advancement: Lori Tuttle; returning are Facilities Management—Becky Best, University 
Relations—Nicole Chisari and President’s Office—Lisa Brody. Terms begin July 1. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

• Elections and Nominations – see above 
• Media and Communications—next newsletter will be mid-July  
• Professional Development—GS shared that it’s looking for members. Nicole Chisari also 

shared info about Winthrop’s new continuing and professional development courses. 
• Campus and Community Involvement—Pam Varraso mentioned the future events, including 

the Winthrop Night at the Farmer’s Market and Food Truck Friday. 
• Recognition—No staff member of the month for this period.  

 
GS acknowledged Jill Simpson, Johnathan Brabson and Kara Traverse, for their service on staff assembly 
as they cycle off of the board.  
 
GS shared that Dr. Mahony is supportive of staff having representation with the Board of Trustees.  
Mahony will speak with Chair, Karl Folkens regarding the matter and about next steps. Updates to 
follow. 
 
Next Staff Conference:  Tuesday, July 19 
 
GS adjourned at 2:35 p.m. 
 
 


